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The autumn term is always a busy one and this year has been no exception!   
 

There have been many wonderful opportunities for the children and we are extremely proud of our 
sporting achievements:  teams have represented Beech Hill for football, orienteering and cross country – 
a huge number of children qualified for the Calderdale finals with some making it through to the West 
Yorkshire finals which will be held next March.  Our annual Y2 and Y6 residentials have been a great   
success.  We have been really pleased to offer class trips to the Halifax Central Library for Y3 and Y4 
with reception starting regular visits from January.  We were delighted to take part in the Little Amal 
Parade as part of Yorkshire Integration Day and have continued to develop community links with visits to 
Memory Lane, Eden Court and Halifax Community Fridge.  Our links with Music For The Many remain 
strong and the performance at Dean Clough last week was a highlight of the festive period. 
 

There have also been many special events in school, including an online meeting for Y5 with author     
Saviour Pirotta.  The merit treat for children was very well attended with behaviour remaining very   
positive throughout school.  This year, staff members entertained children by performing ‘Jack and the 
Beanstalk’ (oh yes they did!).  Thank you to everyone who donated to our Reindeer Run last week to raise 
much needed funds for Overgate Hospice – our grand total was over £850!  We have really enjoyed   
welcoming parents into school for events such as lunch with pupils, reception grandparents’ day, family 
learning workshops and coffee mornings for Macmillan, Diwali and Christmas. We look forward to seeing 
you for more events in the new year. 
 

There will be a few staffing changes next term: Miss Hardaker will start maternity leave at the         
beginning of next term and we wish her all the best at this exciting time; Miss Williams is returning 
from maternity leave.  Mrs Akhtar, who has worked in our nursery for many years, is leaving us and we 
thank her very much for all her hard work and support.  Mrs Quddus is still very much in our thoughts 
after she passed away in November – a heartfelt thank you to every member of the Beech Hill          
community for supporting each other so well during this incredibly sad and difficult time.  
 

A big well done to all the children who have maintained 99 or 100% attendance this term. This is a      
fantastic achievement and they will all be receiving a reward for this from Mrs Farhat, our attendance 
officer. As a result of parents’ hard work and commitment towards ensuring children attend every day, 
we have managed to get our attendance above the national average at 95%. 
 

School closes at 1.10pm on Friday 20th December and we will reopen on Monday 6th January 2025. 
The children will all receive holiday homework and we would really appreciate your support in ensuring 
that they continue to engage in learning during the break. Please also encourage children in Year 2       
upwards to practise their times tables by playing TTRockstars.  Family challenges have also been shared 
on Seesaw – we look forward to seeing what you do over the next fortnight. 
 

Please do not message the class teachers on Seesaw in the holiday as we would like them to be 
able to switch off completely over the Christmas break. 
 

We would like to thank you for your continued support and wish you a happy holiday; enjoy Christmas to 
those who are celebrating and have a lovely time with family and friends over the break. 
 
We look forward to seeing everyone again in 2025! 
 
Mrs Bowling and Mrs Cockroft  
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Festive Coffee Morning 
 

Thank you to all our families that joined us at our Festive Coffee Morning.   
 
It was a lovely morning filled with biscuit decorating, making Christmas tree decorations, 

festive colouring and paperchain creations. 
 



TT Rockstars Most Correct Answers 
 

Year 2 - Abdussamad S (Canada) 

Year 3 - Vivaan M (Jordan) 

Year 4 - Alina H (South Africa)  

Year 5 - Musa D (Denmark)  

Year 6 - Faryal H (Tanzania)  

 

Class with the highest accuracy 

Australia (96.32%) 

Attendance Update 
(09.12.2024 - 13.12.2024) 
 

Well done to class    
Northern Ireland for 

achieving the highest  
attendance last week. 

 

 

 

 

“Respect is a two-way 
street. If you want to 

receive it, you’ve got to 
give it.” 

Reindeer Run and Christmas Jumper Day 
 
Last Friday, we took part in the Reindeer Run and Christmas 
Jumper day for Overgate Hospice.   

 
Throughout the day, all year groups participated in the event. 
Children and adults put on their antlers  whilst running around 

the hall, the playground, the Muga or the all-weather pitch.  
Thank you to all those who took part including our very own  

Poet in Resident, Winston, who ran with various year groups 
outside.   
 

Once again, your support and generosity have been amazing as 
we have raised a massive £853.52!  Thank you! 



Christmas Card Designs 
 

Talented artists from years 5 & 6 were tasked with designing some Christmas cards. Miss 
Hudson, art lead, chose the final designs which were made into some beautiful cards. The 
final designs and their creators are below: 

 
 

Farhaan 
Egypt 

Eisa 
Tanzania 

Haleema 
Singapore 

Eisa 
Tanzania 

  

 

 



Dinner Menu w/c Monday 6th January 

If you require an allergy list please email kitchen@beechhillschool.co.uk 
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